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Parks and Sustainability Committee

Chair Cindi Fowler (D-14)

Vice Chair Pat Mulvihill (D-10)

Committee Member Brandon Coan (D-8)

Committee Member Mark H. Fox (D-13)

Committee Member Kevin Triplett (D-15)

Committee Member Marilyn Parker (R-18)

Committee Member James Peden (R-23)

3:00 PM Council ChambersThursday, February 13, 2020

Call to Order

Chair Person Fowler called the meeting to order at 3:07 p.m.

Roll Call

Chair Person Fowler introduced the committee members and non-committee 

members present. A quorum was established.

Council Member Peden arrived at 3:10 p.m.

Chair Cindi Fowler (D-14),  Vice Chair Pat Mulvihill (D-10),  Committee Member 

Brandon Coan (D-8),  Committee Member Mark H. Fox (D-13),  Committee Member 

Kevin Triplett (D-15),  Committee Member Marilyn Parker (R-18), and Committee 

Member James Peden (R-23)

Present: 7 - 

Non-Committee Member(s)

Council Member Bill Hollander (D-9)

Support Staff

Hollie Hopkins, Jefferson County Attorney's Office

Clerk(s)

David B. Wagner, Assistant Clerk
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Special Discussion

1. ID 20-0222

Plans for Women’s Professional Soccer and for Youth Soccer - Louisville City, 

James O’Connor and Mario Sanchez

021320 HANDOUT - Aerial Photo of Proposed Soccer Training 

Facility.pdf

021320 HANDOUT - Aerial Photo of Sun Valley Golf Course.pdf

Attachments:

Tim Mulloy, James O’Connor, and John Neace (Soccer Holdings, LLC and 

Louisville City Football) introduced themselves for the record.

Tim Mulloy introduced the discussion topic regarding future plans of women’s 

professional soccer, youth soccer, and a new training and practice facility for 

the community.

James O’Connor discussed the new professional women's team, the proposed 

training facility, and starting a new academy.

Committee Member Peden and James O’Connor discussed the layout of the 

proposed outdoor soccer fields at Champions Park shown in the handout (see 

attached).

Vice Chair Mulvihill, James O’Connor, and Tim Mulloy discussed where the 

men's team would practice, continuing to use Thurman Hutchins Park, and 

past flooding issues in the surrounding area.

Committee Member Peden, James O’Connor, and Tim Mulloy discussed 

availability to youth teams, management of the facility's use, if there was a 

potential complex on Seatonville Road, Louisville City hosting youth events, 

and funding sources for the facility.

Committee Member Coan and Tim Mulloy reviewed the exact areas of 

Champions Park that would be leased for the facility, if any amenities in the 

park would be displaced, and if any trees would be removed.

Council Member Hollander and Tim Mulloy conferred about building structures 

on a former landfill site considering there was concern the landfill cap had 

been breached from previous events on the site, state permitting approvals, 

and the continued use of the other side of Champions Park as soccer fields.

Committee Member Parker, James O’Connor, and Tim Mulloy clarified the 

facility's purpose as a practice facility, the current location of the men's team's 

practice facility, concerns about flooding, and the fee structure for using the 

facility.

Committee Member Fox and Tim Mulloy discussed the plan for parking at the 

facility.

Council Member Hollander discussed a potential redesign of River Road to 

eliminate flooding issues in the future.
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John Neace conversed about the new women's team and attracting youth 

tournaments to help spur economic growth.

Chair Person Fowler, John Neace, and James O’Connor discussed a handout 

(see attached) showing the Sun Valley Golf Course area and the potential for a 

soccer complex to be built on site, the attempt to keep local talent in 

Louisville, and affiliating youth clubs with Louisville City.

Committee Member Triplett, James O’Connor, and Tim Mulloy discussed the 

choice of Champions Park for the facility and the security of the facility.

Chair Person Fowler, Tim Mulloy, John Neace, and James O’Connor discussed 

the intent of the coordination of youth sports complexes to be centered along 

the Gene Snyder Freeway for ease of access by youth tournament participants.

Pending Legislation

2. O-319-19

AN ORDINANCE REPEALING SECTIONS 42.40 THROUGH 42.42 AND AMENDING 

SECTION 42.43 OF THE LOUISVILLE METRO CODE OF ORDINANCES REGARDING 

METRO-OWNED GOLF COURSES.

Sponsors:Primary Bill Hollander (D-9)

O-319-19 V.1 091219 Repealing Sec. 42.40-42.42 Amending Sec. 

42.43.pdf

Attachments:

Council Member Hollander stated he was withdrawing his sponsorship and the 

Ordinance died due to the lack of a sponsor.

Adjournment

Without objection, Chair Person Fowler adjourned the meeting at 3:56 p.m.
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